

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and Council

FROM:

Gordon Derr, P.E., Assistant Director

**Austin Transportation Department** 

Andrew J. Linseisen, P.E., Acting Assistant Director

**Development Services Department** 

DATE:

October 27, 2016

SUBJECT:

Postponement of "Traffic Mitigation" Code Amendment (PUBLIC

Work Q

**HEARING**)

Staff is requesting a postponement of the following item from the November 3, 2016, City Council meeting to the December 15, 2016, City Council meeting:

Conduct a public hearing and consider an ordinance amending City Code Title 25 relating to right-of-way dedications and transportation improvements required as a condition to mitigate the impacts of development

As requested by the Planning Commission at the hearing on May 24, 2016, staff is working to create additional resource material that clarifies the practical applications and intent of the propose ordinance. Once this material is complete staff will review and discuss this information with stakeholders prior to the propose City Council meeting.

Cc:

Elaine Hart, Interim City Manager Sue Edwards, Assistant City Manager Robert Goode, Assistant City Manager Robert Spillar, P.E., Director, Austin Transportation Department